Lisa Carwyle, County Administrator, presented the MPE Workers’ Compensation Trust
Scholarship awarded by the Mississippi Association of Supervisors and Lafayette County
Board of Supervisors to Constance Nicole Kesler, daughter of Randy Kesler.

The matter of the operation of TGC Outdoors was next considered by the Board of Supervisors on the
request by the owner to resume the use of rifies at the range. Joel Hollowell, Building Inspector, and
Larry Britt, County Engineer, advised the Board that the owner had made all required improvements to
the facility in accordance with the original site plan approval, and that additional improvements were
made in the form of silt fencing to prevent erosion in light of the improvements. Upon further
consideration, the following action was taken:

ORDER: PERMIT TGC OUTDOORS TO RESUME THE USE OF

RIFLES AT THE RANGE, PROVIDED THAT THE RANGE CONTINUE

TO COMPLY WITH THE ORIGINAL SITE PLAN APPROVAL CONDITIONS,

SOIL CONTROL MEASURES REMAIN IN PLACE AND THAT A RANGE

SUPERVISOR BE PRESENT AND ACTIVELY MONITORING ACTIVE
SHOOTING DURING BUSINESS HOURS

Motion was made by Kevin Frye, duly seconded by David Rikard, to permit TGC
Outdoors to resume the use of rifles at the range, provided that the range continue to comply
with the original site plan approval conditions, soil control measures remain in place and that a
range supervisor be present and actively monitoring active shooting during business hours.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Supervisor Kevin Frye, voted yes
Supervisor Jeff Busby. voted yes
Supervisor David Rikard, voted yes
Supervisor Chad McLarty, voted yes
Supervisor Mike Roberts, voted yes

After the vote, President Busby, declared the motion carried, this the 16" day of
May, 2016.
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